GLENN DALE CITIZEN’S ASSOCIATION

March 18, 2008

Meeting called to order 19:40.

County representatives (Brian Madison from Park and Planning office), the press, and Sam White and Rex Hodgeson present

Secretary’s Report – next month

Treasurer not here.

NEW SITUATION

Ted Jackson on Bell Station Road.  6340 Bell Station Road has changed hands.  A stockade fence has been erected around the property.  The neighbor had an existing fence 1 foot inside the property line.  The new owner continued his new fence inside his neighbor’s property.  There are ~15 cars parked on the property.  The  boundary markers have been removed.  Zoning enforcement and the police have been notified about the cars.  He is probably a car dealer; he had dealer tags on his car.  It has been requested that the fence be removed by the neighbor and refused.  The police have issued a citation.  The previous owner has received notification from the county about violations.  She is letting the county know that she does not own the property any more.  The remaining trees have been removed and burned.  The fire department has been called.  


The owners are still within the time period (30 days) following the citations to rectify the situation.  Until that is over, further action cannot be taken.


Is there any thing that the Association can do?  Wait for the 30 days and keep the county informed.


There has not been a change in the lane assignments at Vista Gardens and the shopping center.  A letter was replied to that said that they will not be changed.


We could speak with Claudine Meyers.  Jim Titus and another member will be the transportation subcommittee.  Rex Hodges stated that this is some of the things that Parks and Planning will be addressing in the new Sector Plan.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Commnity Engagement Summit sponsored by PG Dept of Correcitons at PG comm. Coll. April 12, 10 – 2.

PG count ReLeaf Program has grants for trees available.  Contact Ross Farahi-Far, Program Coordinator 301.883.5819.

NEW BUSINESS:  A bank will be installed on a pad at Fairwoods Office Park.

OLD BUSINESS:  A new set of drawings have been submitted for the Firestone tire store.  Looks much better with nice colors.  The dumpster area will have some additional architectural detail and the dumpster will be camouflaged.  Jim pointed out that the site will have to be leveled due to the nature of the business.  The retaining wall will be 5 feet from the road.  They will be recycling the oil from the oil changes.  They will not have an LED building; the company is not to that point yet.  However, there will be tinted windows.  

There are pieces of legislation in process to encourage with tax credits, etc. to have new building be more environmental.

Claudine Meyers has told the developer of East Gate that until they secure a permit for the road changes, East Gate will not be permitted to expand.  SHA is looking out for us.  SHA is raising pedestrian concerns in development projects being reviewed.

West Glenn Dale Sector Plan:  We had a meeting last Tuesday concerning the plan.  Hard copies are available at the Washington Bible College Library for looking at there and loan.  The Main Points were:

· We are a considered a single community, Glenn Dale and we should not be split.  The two sector plans should be published together as one document and any further actions of this type should be done to Glenn Dale in its entirety and not break the community up again.

· The community is dissatisfied with the methodology of the East Glenn Dale Sector Plan and want to avoid going through a similar process for the Lanham, Seabrook,  West Glenn Dale Sector plan.  We want to avoid “spot zoning” and the lack of public input.

· The planning and zoning should be done by the community with the help of Park and Planning.

· The citizens want to know the goals behind the new sector plan.

· The Glenn Dale Citizen’s Association’s stand on the hospital grounds has not changed.  The hospital should be restored for adaptive reuse and the open acreage preserved.

The sector plan has been funded.  Mr. Hodgson’s expertise is pedestrian safety.  Councilman’s Alman’s perspective.  The plan is 15 years old and needs to be revisited.  There is more development along Lanham-Severn Road that needs better planning.  There are wetlands associated with the development.  The Hospital Site needs to be addressed.  Glenn Dale needs a library, now has money allocated a few years from now.  The 450 corridor needs to be examined at it is developed.  We need to improve bike access and pedestrian safety.  There are some environmental concerns (flood plane, wetlands).

Planning Goals:  A new general plan for the county is being developed with centers and corridors (Greenbelt Road, Seabrook Marc Station).  The details are to be worked out in the more local plans.

The title of the plan is Glenn Dale/Seabrook/Lanham and Vicinity Sector Plan.  It cannot be promised that West Glenn Dale plan will be attached as an appendix but some process will be attempted to make sure that the plans will be together in the future.

GLENN DALE COMMONS: The preliminary plan passed as written by staff with everything we wanted from the sector plan and pedestrian concerns.  The detailed site plan will be files.  The senior adult part will be big.


BELL STATION CENTER TREE BUFFER:  The need to buffer between the two commercial properties was the historical home that was moved.  We are trying to save some of the trees.  If the trees are not moved, a retaining wall will be built.  Since there is no house there, staff could grant them the ability to remove all the trees.  We have been negotiating with the Polumbo’s side to save as many of the trees as possible.

If it is graded, Mr. Chesley will plant trees of our choosing with a maintainance contract.

Motion, We agree to engage with Polumbo Brothers to save as many trees as possible but regrade and replant with our input.  Passed.

LANHAM-SEVERN ROAD PROPERTY – coming back in April.

ADJOURN 20:54.

FIRESTONE PRESENTATION

Switched to brick masonry.  Nicer coping.  Other concept: Hip roof, blue.  The dumpster area was rotated so not seen from the shopping center.  New and relocated trees and plantings.  Juniper evergreens.

Hours typically 7 to 7;  varies with site.

Before the planning board on April 24th.  Letter with comments (support/questions) to board.

